
From: Youngquist, Rachel <Rachel.Youngquist@winnebagocountywi.gov>  
Sent: Wednesday, June 21, 2023 5:57 AM 
To: Kelly Wisnefske, Town Administrator, Town of Clayton <townadministrator@townofclayton.net> 
Subject: 6/20 Winnebago County Meeting 
 

Good Morning 
 
Last night the Winnebago County Board Meeting met from 6 - 10.  The first couple of hours 
were taken up by two presentations.  Dr. Topel presented a building he would like to 
purchase for the Human Services from the Housing Authority.   We have been renting it for 
the past years and they would like to sell a 8 bedroom, 4 bathroom for 250,000.   We did not 
vote on it but all the comments were favorable for when it does come to us for a vote. 
 
Another presentation was on the possible changes to Merit Pay Plan.   There was a lot of 
discussion.  Mostly individuals on the Board stating their opinion.   This was not a voting item 
at this time. 
 
The County Board Chair appointed an individual to replace the vacant seat of Mike 
Norton.  Many of the new Supervisors asked many questions, many of the of Supervisors 
with experience voiced that they have never seen another individual scrutinized as much as 
Timothy Errnst.    We voted and he was voted in. 
 
$1000 scholarships were handed out to 5 high school students (9 won but 4 were not able to 
attend the meeting) 
 
The meeting portion: 
Two report and amendatory ordinance was removed from the consent agenda and sent back 
to the committee due to clearing up an issue and a spelling error.  
 
All other items  passed on the agenda except for one resolution that had to do with revision 
to State Renewable Energy Contract Regulations.   It needed to pass with a 3/4 majority and 
failed.   
 
Please let me know if you would like more detail on any items!   
 
Have a great Wednesday 
Rachel Youngquist  
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